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May 17, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits a motion acknowledging the receipt of a report written in response to Ordinance 17232, Section 20, P1, which directed the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) to prepare a report and work plan describing “how the county can increase the use of remote video technology to reduce criminal justice agency costs and improve the provision of services… [and]…at a minimum, identify how remote video is currently being used in county law and justice agencies, describe options for the expansion of the use of video for court hearings and other purposes and develop a work plan for the identification, evaluation and implementation of video for use by law and justice agencies.”
PSB staff worked with representatives from all the criminal justice system partners, as well as staff from King County Information Technology, Facilities Management Division, public defense contract firms, Western State Hospital, and Harborview Medical Center.  The group brainstormed ideas for potential projects and selected 10 for evaluation.  Two projects were rated highly and work plans were developed for each; 1) the King County Courtroom 21 project and 2) the video visiting project.  The Courtroom 21 project will pilot how the County could integrate video technology into the courtroom.  The goal of the project is to evaluate the potential uses of video technology in the courtroom and to develop a model that can be scaled as funding becomes available.  The video visiting project will enable people to visit with inmates in County jails using a video connection, which can be accessed by coming to the facility, but not entering the secure perimeter, or, potentially, over the internet.  Department of Justice Byrne Justice Assistance Grant funding has been identified to fund the Courtroom 21 project and the video visiting project will be funded out of the Inmate Welfare Fund.  Funding requests will be transmitted to Council as the costs of the project are finalized.  Planning for both projects will begin in 2012.
Video technology has the potential to advance Justice and Safety Objective 2:  “Ensure fair and accessible justice systems”; however, proviso work group participants agreed that because video changes the nature of the interaction among the judge, attorneys and defendants, care will have to be taken in how the County implements video technology in the criminal justice system to ensure that it advances rather than undermines this strategy. 
Developing the report was a collaborate process, involving over 40 people from ten County agencies and six outside entities.  It is estimated that this report required 270 County staff hours to produce, costing over $18,000 for the County employees involved. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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